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Westly, Austin

From: Goldstein, Jamie (jgoldstein@ci.capitola.ca.us)
Sent: Thursday, February 22, 2024 3:53 PM
To: City Council
Subject: FW: Proposed Resolution to Fund Additional Wharf Expenditures

FYI 
 

From: Goldstein, Jamie (jgoldstein@ci.capitola.ca.us)  
Sent: Thursday, February 22, 2024 3:53 PM 
To: 'Paul Estey' <paul.estey1@gmail.com> 
Cc: Malberg, Jim <jmalberg@ci.capitola.ca.us> 
Subject: RE: Proposed Resolution to Fund Additional Wharf Expenditures 
 
Hi Paul, 
 
The FY 2023-24 Adopted Budget includes an estimated ending General Fund balance of $1,554,000 with $100,000 
designated for the Employee Downpayment Assistance Program, $954,000 designated for Infrastructure (Capital 
Improvements), and $500,000 as an operating balance.  Staff will recommending that we use $500,000 of the $954,000 
designated for CIP as we were informed today that the $500,000 wharf grant that was on hold has been approved and 
returned to the project funding sources.  Additionally, staff is working on reducing the budget amendment request from 
$1,264,000 to $1 million.   
 
The Reserve Funds remain fully funded over the two-year adopted and planned budgets with the only exception being 
requesting the use of $80,000 of Emergency Reserves for Dec. storm damages during the mid-year budget report.  
 
 

From: Paul Estey <paul.estey1@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 22, 2024 9:48 AM 
To: City Council <citycouncil@ci.capitola.ca.us> 
Subject: Proposed Resolution to Fund Additional Wharf Expenditures 
 
City Council Members: 
The presentation in today's (22-Feb-24) City Council Meeting Packet relative to the issues with the Wharf 
reconstruction/rehabilitation project shows a projected deficit of $1,264,000.  This deficit will result from 
the proposed contract changes for the Wharf reconstruction effort (see below).  The resolution does not 
direct the City to use certain funds to cover this deficit.  The current year (FY 23-24) budget General Fund 
has a reserve of only $500,000 (see below).   Note that prior to the pandemic, City Council with the help 
of the Finance Department rebuilt the City's reserves that were depleted primarily due to the storm drain 
disaster in 2011.  Those reserves were built up further during the pandemic.   Now they have been 
reduced substantially again.  The question then is how will the City account for this excess 
spending?  The Capital Improvement Program (CIP) fund has a projected balance of $1,655,400 by the 
end of this fiscal year.  I assume that these funds can be reallocated to the Wharf Project.  If so then then 
there will be less than $400,000 left in the fund balance unless other CIP projects are deferred or 
cancelled. I am not sure on how the accounting is done for such multi-year projects funded primarily by 
County, State, or Federal sources.   I think that as part of the City's report there should be a report by the 
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Finance Director on the source(s) of the extra funds to cover the proposed overspending so that the 
public sees how this all washes out. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
Paul Estey 
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